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The Belmont Condominium Trust

Rental Policies & Procedures

Dear Unit Owner:

For the benefit and knowledge of all Owners, this is a re-statement of the rules and procedures for the rental of your Unit at The Belmont.  As you are aware, the Master Deed contains several specific provisions relating to the rental of your Unit at The Belmont.  These provisions are included in paragraph 8, Restrictions on Use.  The relevant portions of this paragraph follow:

No such Unit shall be rented, let, leased or licensed for use or occupancy by others than the Owners thereof except (I) for a period of one month or more…

In all instances, Units may only be so rented, let, leased or licensed to persons who have first been approved in writing by said Trustees…

Further, paragraph 8 of the Master Deed was subsequently amended by a 75% vote of the Unit Owners to add:

Additionally, all such renting, letting, leasing or licensing (I) shall be upon a written agreement therefore in a form and content acceptable to the Trustees, a copy of which is provided to the Trustees prior to the occupancy…

Thus, rentals at The Belmont must be for a minimum of one month or more, must be approved by the Trustees in advance, and must be on a written agreement form approved by and provided in advance to the Trustees.  

The rental density permit issued by the Town of Harwich shall determine the maximum number of persons permitted to occupy a rental Unit.  However, under no circumstances may this number exceed 4 persons in a two-bedroom or 6 persons in a 3-bedroom Unit under the association rules as determined by the Board of Trustees.  

The proper procedure is as follows:

1. Obtain a Belmont rental application from the management office and complete and file this form with the Manager.  

2. If your renter is a first-time renter, there is a background form that must be completed by the applicant.  This form must be returned to the management office, along with the applicable fee as charged by the outside firm (currently $52.50).  

3. A copy of the proposed lease, signed by both parties, must be filed with the management office.  

4. A rental density permit issued by the Town of Harwich must be filed with the management office. (New requirement)

5. A copy of the Belmont Rules and Regulations must be signed by the tenant with a copy to the office. (New Requirement)

Upon completion of all required paperwork, written approval will be forwarded to you.  The approved rental information will be provided to Belmont security, so your renter will be admitted.  Unless this procedure is followed, your renter will be denied entry to The Belmont.  Rental guests will be provided with a “Rental Guest Parking Permit” which must be displayed on their vehicles at all times. 
Your approved renter will be issued on arrival an information packet including rules for the use of our facilities, and a vehicle-parking pass valid for the duration of the rental period.  Your renter may park only in your parking space or any unassigned outside parking space.  In addition, based on The Belmont Declaration of Trust, any Unit Owner who has rented their Unit will not be permitted to use any Belmont common facility during the period of the rental without Board approval.  

This procedure for rentals has long been in place, and has been followed by our Unit Owners.  It is the continuing intention of the Trustees to strictly enforce the provisions of the Master Deed and Declaration of Trust relative to the provisions regarding rentals.  Fines and/or denial of entry may occur if a Unit Owner does not follow these procedures.  The Trustees are convinced that these procedures are clearly in the best interest of all Unit Owners, and ask your cooperation and compliance.  Questions on these procedures should be directed to the Manager.  

Sincerely yours,

The Belmont Board of Trustees

Herbert Cummings, Chairman



John Hackett, Trustee
                                 Alan Burleson, Secretary
George Davagian, Vice Chairman


Steve Daley, Trustee

Cornelius Donovan, Treasurer


James Hilliard, Trustee
The Belmont     (     One Belmont Road     (     West Harwich, MA  02671

Phone 508-432-8028     (     Fax 508-432-6212

belmontmanager@yahoo.com
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